港理工研



ADDRESS: POLY UPA THE HONG KONG POLYTECHNIC UNIVERSITY

Your ref.: CB2/BC/11/10 Our ref.: PC/RY/10

10 January 2012

Ir Dr Hon Raymond Ho Chairman Bills Committee on The Hong Kong Polytechnic University (Amendment) Bill 2011 Legislative Council, HKSAR

Dear Dr Ho,

## The Hong Kong Polytechnic University (Amendment) Bill 2011

The Hong Kong Polytechnic University Postgraduate Association ("Association") is pleased to note that a meeting will be convened by the LegCo Bills Committee on 19 January 2012 to review the 'The Hong Kong Polytechnic University (Amendment) Bill 2011 ("the Bill")'. On behalf of the Association, I write to extend our support to the proposed changes to the PolyU Ordinance as detailed in the Bill.

We are particularly happy to note that once the Bill is passed, there will be one designated seat for the full-time postgraduate students on the Council.

We sincerely hope that the Bill can be endorsed in the meeting on 19 January 2012.

Yours sincerely,

Phyllis Cheung

President

The Hong Kong Polytechnic University Postgraduate Association